
 

 

 
 
 

MINEHEAD & WEST SOMERSET GOLF CLUB 
 

MINUTES OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

HELD ON MONDAY 9 MAY 2016 AT 6.00 P.M 
 
 

PRESENT:  Alan Ridgway (AR) President; Dorrien Bickerstaff (DB) Captain; 
   Alan Bissell (AB) Treasurer; Jayne Fulwell (EJF) Premises;  

Graham Wells (GW) Course Manager; Mike Shortland (MS) 
Catering; Dean Bradwell (DeanB) Competitions & Handicaps; 

   Dave Chidgey (DC) Seniors; Jenny Holland (JH) Lady Captain 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Steve Archer (SA) Bar Manager (for part meeting); Faye 

Barringer-Capp, Minutes. 
 
The meeting was chaired by AR in the absence of SK. 
 
 
1. APOLOGIES Stephen Kaye (SK) Chairman; Tony Bowden (TB) Competitions; 

Phil Bowden (PB) Past Captain 
 
2. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11 APRIL 2016 
The Minutes were agreed and signed by AR. 
 
3. MATTERS ARISING 
The Committee required to know the contents of the letter sent by SK to member on 
30 April 2016. 
 
A suggestion box was required for the Clubhouse; the Ladies had a suggestion box 
they no longer used, and would make this available to the Club. 
 
4. SECTION REPORTS 
Catering 
Separate Report. 
Claire Lynch (Claire’s Kitchen) started on 9 May 2016 in an advisory role to 
implement improvements in the Club’s catering.  It would take 2 to 3 weeks to 
implement the necessary changes.  In addition, Claire would cater for large functions 
and supply her own staff for these. 
Food prices needed to be cleared with MS for discussion with SA.  Pricing was to be 
decided before events with no concessions.  Interviews were to be conducted for an 
additional staff member. 
The Cross Country barbeque on 22 July 2016 was to be promoted as open to the 
public. 
There was to be a Clubhouse tidy-up on Friday 20 May 2016 starting at 5pm, 
followed by the Captain’s Cheese and Port evening. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Premises 
CCTV – EJF had heard nothing from ADT, but had received information from 
Coomber Security.  It would cost approximately £3000 for three cameras located at 
the Pro Shop, the 1st tee and outside the Clubhouse, possibly on the 11th tee.  EJF 
suggested leaving the installation until later in the year to conserve finances. 
Security – the alarm contract was currently with ADT and the fire security contract 
with Haven, neither of which was a local company.  It was preferable to go with 
Coomber Security for both when due for renewal. 
Fire Protection, Spike Bar – The bar was currently unusable as it had no fire alarm 
system.  Coomber Security had quoted £2000 for this.  They had also alerted EJF 
that there was no fireproof wiring downstairs; converting this would have to be done 
in stages.  The flat did not require a further fire escape.  Having the fire prevention 
work carried out was passed unanimously. 
Fencing - It was reported that part of the coast footpath fence had collapsed.  The 
fence was not the property of M&WSGC, possibly the Environment Agency, who 
would be responsible for repairs. 
Water Bill – the bill for September 2015 to March 2016 was considerably higher than 
for the same period last year.  It had not been possible to establish the reason.  GJW 
reported that the taps in the gents changing room did not always automatically switch 
off, and water could run all night.  The flat overflow had earlier in the year run 
continually for 5 days.  It was agreed that FBC would contact Wessex Water again 
for further advice re usage. 
Plumbing – EJF reported that getting quotes for this was proving very difficult other 
than that supplied by Geoff Brinkman.  It was agreed that a proper assessment of the 
plumbing requirements was needed, and costs to put it right. 
Flat Roofs – The work carried out by Ryan Cody-Boutcher in 2015 had been done 
incorrectly so the roof was still leaking.  SA to contact Ryan and arrange for him to 
resolve this.  The flat roof over the Honours Board area was leaking into the 
Clubhouse and containers had to be placed underneath to catch the water.  It was 
agreed that urgent repairs were required. 
Buggy Damage – Ian Read had requested financial assistance for repairs to the golf 
buggies which had been damaged by vandals.  This was refused due to the Club’s 
current financial situation. 
Septic Tank – FBC to arrange for Wessex Waste Disposal to empty the tank. 
Roundabout – EJF reported that Minehead Town Council were considering levelling 
the roundabout at the Club entrance to the reduce the ongoing cost of maintenance.  
It was suggested that the Club could put advertising boards on the levelled 
roundabout.  A survey of the kerbs on the roundabout was to be carried out. 
 
Treasurer 
AB advised that he was getting to know the Club’s accounting systems and the 
various elements of Club income and expenditure.  Catering staff costs were 
discussed, also increased costs of course fertiliser. 
Some 25 people had still not paid their 2016/17 subscriptions.  The Marketing Group 
were going to address this but their last meeting had been cancelled.  AB read out 
the list of members, and these were discussed with some names being removed 
where a reason was known for their not renewing.  It was agreed that FBC would 
chase up members or raise credits as necessary to clear the outstanding 
membership list. 
 
Lady Captain 
See Newsletter 



 

 

 
Senior Captain 
See Newsletter 
 
Competitions & Handicaps 
DeanB reported that he was getting used to the role and working with TB. 
 
Course 
See attached Report. 
GW advised that it would now be 9th June 2016 before the Club would know if 
Planning Permission was to be granted. 
 
Captain 
DB advised that he had received a request from SK to establish the costs of various 
matches; finances coming into the Club needed to be accountable. 
£322 had been raised for renovations to the Halfway House via the Captain’s Fund.  
The Seniors Open on 4 May 2016 was due to contribute £150 to the Captain’s Fund. 
DB raised awareness of the ‘Duties & Responsibilities of the Club Captain’ booklet 
which had been provided to him by a past Captain, but was not routinely being given 
to incoming Captains.  A section of the publication referred to the Captain’s Fund, 
which had been established in 2001.  DB was keen to promote the publication. 
 
5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
There was no further business. 
 
6. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting to be held on Monday 6 June 2016 at 6.00pm 
 
The meeting closed at 8.00pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 


